
 
 

Agenda Item No.2 
COUNTY COUNCIL – 11TH FEBRUARY 2020 
 
CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
PEOPLE 
 
Former County Councillor Christine Carter 
 
It is with regret that the Chairman reports the recent death of former County Councillor 
Christine Carter who represented the Cherry Hinton Division on behalf of the Labour 
Party from 2001 to 2013.  She was also a member of the Cambridgeshire and 
Peterborough Fire Authority from June 2001 to May 2009.  The Chairman on behalf of 
the Council has written to Mrs Carter’s family to express the Council’s condolences. 
 
The Council’s thoughts are with her family and friends at this very sad time. 
 
Professor Alan Rodger 
 
It is also with regret that the Chairman reports the recent death of Professor Alan 
Rodger.  Alan was a retired Director of the British Antarctic Survey.  He had been 
involved in the leadership and management of national and international science 
organisations for thirty years.  He was also a governor and trustee at schools in 
Cambridgeshire and a member of the Cambridgeshire Schools Forum from 18 
November 2005 until his death acting as Vice-Chairman for much of this period. 
 
The Council’s thoughts are with his family and friends at this very sad time. 
 
 
MESSAGES 
 
Chairman’s Engagements 
 
The Chairman was delighted to welcome His Royal Highness the Prince of Wales on 
Tuesday 28 January, when His Royal Highness visited the world famous Whittle 
Laboratory in Cambridge where he enjoyed a tour of the laboratory facilities.  The Prince 
of Wales launched the National Centre for Propulsion and Power during his visit.  The 
Centre aims to accelerate the development of decarbonisation technologies. 
 
On the 16 January the Chairman with the Chief Executive represented Cambridgeshire 
County Council at the Memorial Service to celebrate the life of Sir Michael Marshall CBE 
DL, and on Saturday, 25 January the Chairman attended the Royal British Legion 
County Conference. 
 
The Chairman and Chief Executive along with other Members and Officers of 
Cambridgeshire County Council attended the annual Peppercorn Lunch at Marshalls on 
Thursday 6 February.” 
 


